

## 2023 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI) VATI APPLICATION NOTICE

June 3, 2022

Tamarah Holmes, Ph.D Director Office of Broadband Department of Housing and Community Development 600 East Main Street, Ste 300 Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Dr. Holmes:

I am providing this VATI Application Notice to notify the Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development that the Eastern Shore of Virginia Broadband Authority (ESVBA) may submit an application for the FY2023 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI).

The Eastern Shore of Virginia Broadband Authority (ESVBA) intends to submit an application for construction of the last portions of unserved and underserved areas within Accomack County and Northampton County.

Mr. Robert Bridgham will be our main point of contact for the purposes of the application process, and can be reached at:

4174 Lankford Hwy Exmore, VA 23350 757 414-0304 rbridgham@esvba.com

The ESVBA understands that this VATI Application Notice is required in order to submit an application for the 2023 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative and that this notice is not binding on the entity represented by the undersigned, Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development.

Sincerely yours,

Robert Bridgham

Executive Director, ESVBA

det broke